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BRIEFING MEMORANDUM 

TO: SPCSA Board 
FROM: Patrick Gavin, Executive Director  

Mark Modrcin, Director of Authorizing 
SUBJECT: Agenda Item No. 8: Recommendations for Notices of Commendation based on the 2017 – 

2018 Nevada School Performance Framework Results 
DATE: September 28, 2018 
  

As the Authority is aware, the Nevada Department of Education recently released the Nevada School 
Performance Framework results for the 2017 – 2018 school year.  All public schools in the state of Nevada 
are issued a star rating when all data points are available.  The 2017 – 2018 school year is also the first year 
that high school ratings will be released after the ratings freeze during the 2014 – 2015 school year. 
 
The following SPCSA sponsored schools have demonstrated exemplary performance over the past two years, 
earning a 5-star rating in both 2017 and 2018 and it is the first year that all charter school campuses received 
individual ratings:   
 

- American Preparatory Academy MS 
- Coral Academy of Science Las Vegas – 

Sandy Ridge MS 
- Doral Academy of Nevada - Cactus 

Academy MS 
- Doral Academy of Nevada - Red Rock ES 
- Doral Academy of Nevada - Red Rock 

MS 
- Oasis Academy MS 
- Pinecrest Academy of Nevada - Cadence 

ES 
- Pinecrest Academy of Nevada - Cadence 

MS 

- Pinecrest Academy of Nevada - Horizon 
ES 

- Pinecrest Academy of Nevada - Horizon 
MS 

- Pinecrest Academy of Nevada - Inspirada 
ES 

- Pinecrest Academy of Nevada - Inspirada 
MS 

- Pinecrest Academy of Nevada - St. Rose 
ES 

- Pinecrest Academy of Nevada - St. Rose 
MS 

 
 
Recommendation: Approve the SPCSA Staff Recommendation to issue Notices of Commendation to the above 
schools for earning a 5-star rating on the NSPF in 2018. 
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